ARCO Oil and Gas L apany
Central District - Hobbs Area ‘\

P.O. Box 1710

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 "
Telephone 505 392 3551

March 9, 1988

Mr. Jerry Sexton

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Division
P.O. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Langley Boren Com. No. 1
Packer Test

Mr. Sexton:

We are requesting an exemption from performing the
packer test for the subject well. At present the
Devonian is producing 150 MCFGPD and 250 BWPD. We feel
that the Devonian will not return to production if it is
shut-in.

If any other information is needed, please call me at
392-3551. Thank you for your cooperation in this
matter.

Sincerely,

Larry llegert
Engineering Technician

cc: M.D. Robinson - HOO 117
S.D. Smith - HOO 133
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